
 

PUBLIC HOLIDAY CLOSURE 
Council’s services will be closed on 
Monday, 14 March 2022 for the Labour 
Day public holiday. 
For after-hours emergencies, including 
animal/livestock matters, please call 
Council’s on-call service on 0409 022 920. 
 

COMMUNITY SATISFACTION 
SURVEY CONTINUES 
Thank you to all residents who have 
participated in the 2022 Community 
Satisfaction Survey. 
Conducted by Independent market 
research agency National Field Services, 
this important process gauges whether 
Council is meeting the community’s 
expectations in various categories, 
including overall performance, service 
delivery and response to the COVID-19 
pandemic. 
Responses continue to be sourced, with 
400 telephone interviews with residents 
aged 18 years and over to be conducted 
up to the end of March. 
Anyone who has any queries about the 
Community Satisfaction Survey is 
encouraged to contact Council on (03) 
5450 9333. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

OUTDOOR SWIMMING POOL 
SEASON ENDS 13 MARCH 
The Cohuna and Kerang swimming pools 
will close for the 2021/22 season at 7pm 
Sunday, 13 March. Council thanks 
residents for their support of both venues 
during the 2021/22 season. 
For those wanting to continue water 
activities after 13 March, the Kerang 
Exercise Pool, located at Patchell Plaza, is 
open 7am-2pm Mondays, Wednesdays 
and Fridays, as well as 11am-2pm 
Tuesdays and Thursdays. For bookings, 
phone (03) 5450 9345 during business 
hours. 
For more information on public swimming 
pools located within the Gannawarra, visit 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/pools  
 

REVISED LIBRARY BRANCH 
ENTRY RULES IN PLACE 
As part of Council’s implementation of the 
State Government’s Victoria’s Roadmap: 
Delivering the National Plan, visitors to 
Gannawarra Library Service branches who 
are 18 years and older will need to have 
received both COVID-19 vaccinations and 
provide verification of their vaccination 
status or have a valid medical exemption. 
Visitors are also required to sign in via the 
QR codes provided or by the manual sign-
in sheet.  
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

MAYOR’S MESSAGE   
The Gannawarra continues 
to attract many major  
events, evident with the  
2022 Massive 
Murray Paddle at 
Murrabit, watersports 
events at Kangaroo  
Lake and Lake Charm and the 
Campervan Motorhome Club of 
Australia’s Solos Network Rally, held 
at Cohuna. 
These events attracted many visitors 
to the area, which in turn benefited 
our local businesses at a much-
needed time. 
Kind regards, 
Mayor Charlie Gillingham 
 

IMMUNISATION SESSION 
WEDNESDAY, 16 MARCH 
COHUNA (10.30am – 12 noon) 
KERANG (4pm – 5.30pm) 
NOTE:  
Bookings for Council immunisation 
sessions are essential, which can be 
made by phoning (03) 5450 9333.  
Only one parent/guardian should 
attend with the child to be 
vaccinated. Anyone showing COVID-
19 symptoms, or those who are in 
isolation, should not attend.  
For more details, please visit 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/ 
immunisation  
 

COUNCIL MEETING  
The next Meeting of Council will be 
held on Wednesday, 16 March at 
6.30pm. This meeting will be 
livestreamed at 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/livestream  
Residents can submit questions to 
Council for consideration during 
Question Time by completing a form 
at www.gsc.vic.gov.au/QuestionTime  
by 5pm the day before each meeting. 
 

EMPLOYMENT 
VACANCIES 
• Mechanic – Full-time 
• Early Childhood Educators – Part-

time and casual roles 
• Family Day Care Educator (in 

home) – Part-time 
For more information, please visit 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/jobs 
  
SIGN UP FOR COUNCIL NEWS 
Would you like the latest news from 
Council delivered to your inbox? 
If so, please visit 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/news  
and click on the “Sign up for the 
latest news by email” link. 
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